Mr. Warren, Veterans' Officer stated that Sabine County currently has no homeless veterans that may be able to utilize assistance vouchers available. He also stated that the American Legion had donated a hospital bed to a local veteran.

Roger Gay stated that the Chamber of Commerce is hoping to open at their new location November 1st.

Each Commissioner gave an update as to their respective Precincts.

Janice McDaniel, County Clerk, provided an update on the upcoming Election and stated that the process is well underway. She also stated that she is also very proud that Early Voting will now be held in the Administration Building.

Judge Daryl Melton stated that the DPS Substation will have the ribbon cutting ceremony on September 30th. Also, the Tractor Supply would have their ribbon cutting on October 1st.

Commissioner Fayne Warner moved to adjourn. Commissioner Jimmy McDaniel seconded the motion. All voted for and the motion carried.

DARYL MELTON

Thomas H. Clark TOMMY CLARK

Jimmy Mc Danie JIMMY MCDANIEL

(Not Present) DOYLE DICKERSON

FAYNE WARNER

Lanif

ATTEST: COUNTY CLERK

JANICE MCDANIEL